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Dear Sir or Madam, 

The Humanitarian Law Center (HLC) is a non-governmental organization, which documents human rights violations committed during the armed conflicts on the territory of the former Yugoslavia, represents victims of human rights violations in implementing their right to truth and justice, and stimulates institutions and the society to deal with the past on the basis of the rule of law and respect for human rights.  

With regard to the application of the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights in the Republic of Serbia, we would like to point to several important circumstances relating to the application of Articles 6, 7, 9, 10 and 26 of the CCPR. 

First of all, we would like to point out the lack of will in institutions, the Republic of Serbia Office of the War Crimes Prosecutor in particular, to file indictments against high ranking officers of the Serbian army and police. Besides this, we would also like to point to the practice of intimidating witnesses of war crimes, which has not been punished by the Republic of Serbia institutions. Please find attached to this letter the Report on transitional justice in countries successors of the former Yugoslavia, which contains analyses and data referring to the topics mentioned herein. 

Please also find attached two press releases. The first one refers to the HLC’s criminal complaint filed against a general in the Yugoslav Army, Božidar Delić, for crimes committed in Kosovo during the year of 1999. The case of General Božidar Delić represents an example of the lack of will in institutions to prosecute high ranking officers of the Serbian army. Even though HLC substantiated its criminal complaint with relevant evidence even a year later the Office f the Prosecutor has not opened an investigation into this case. Other two press statements refer to the practice of intimidating witnesses of war crimes. 

HLC believes that the Republic of Serbia violates CCPR (Articles 6, 9, and 26) also with regard to the provision of pecuniary compensation to victims of crimes committed by members of the Serbian army and police. Please find attached two press statements issued by HLC and an article written by the HLC Deputy Executive Director Sandra Orlović titled Second Class Victims (published in the Forum for Transitional Justice Magazine) referring to the inability of  victims of human rights violations committed by members of the Serbian army and police to implement their right to material satisfaction in Serbia. 
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